
 Need for an underpass at OKUP School along National Highway No. 66 in 
Kannur, Kerala.-laid

 

 SHRI K. SUDHAKARAN (KANNUR): I wish to draw the attention of the Government
to the urgent need for the construction of an underpass at OKUP School along NH 
66 at CH 161 + 340 in Kannur. This location is a crucial route for buses operating 
between Thalassery and Kannur, and the absence of an underpass is causing 
severe inconvenience to local residents and bus operators. Currently, residents on 
the eastern side of NH66 are forced to cross the Oorpazhachi Kavu LUVP, traverse 
the Chala bypass, and cross two railway tracks to reach the Nadal bus stop, which 
poses serious safety risks, especially for school-going children and senior citizens. 
The lack of proper infrastructure is creating heavy traffic congestion and 
operational delays for bus services, affecting the smooth flow of public transport. 
Repeated protests by residents and transport operators highlight the gravity of the 
issue. Immediate action to construct an underpass at this location will significantly 
improve public safety, ease traffic congestion, and enhance connectivity. I urge the 
Government to address this matter with urgency and provide a favourable 
response at the earliest.


